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76A Fifth Avenue - Brooklyn, NY 11217 - Phone — 718 638 2059 — Fax: 718 789 1094

Email: Imani@lmaniHouse.org — Website : www.ImaniHouse.org

Dear Friends of Imani House:

I hope you are safe and sound as we turn the corner to 2021 and a genuinely happy New Year. As we close out
the holidays, I can only hope that each of us finds ways to bring joy into our lives and celebrate the simple acts of
kindness you do for the vulnerable in our society. I join you in remembering and mourning the hundreds of
thousands who are not with us today because of the COVID19 virus

I doubt we will forget 2020, but I am confident that we will get back to some sort of normalcy relatively soon
Despite this time of stress and challenge, Imani House and our communities have collectively pulled together
and kept our youth and family health and education programs functioning well both in NY and Liberia. We are
thrilled that none of our staff were laid off. In 2021, Imani House will celebrate 35 years of existence. Each year
we provide free health and educational services to over 18,500 vulnerable youth, families and immigrants.

I'm also honored to report that in December I was selected as a shortlisted candidate for “ The Aurora Awakening Humanity Prize.”
htps://auroraprize.com/en/prize/detail /about. This prize is carmarked for those who risked their lives to save others. We will keep you
posted.

Due to our limitation this year, we apologize for breaking from our traditional newsletter. I'd like to think of it as a nontraditional update for
anontraditional year. But we did not want to let 2020 close without being in touch with each of you, sharing a few updates and saying thanks
for making our world better. Thank You for Keeping Imani House in your thoughts - Your support means a lot to those we serve

Thank You for Contributing to Our Important Work — Your Donation is 100% Tax Deductible

Also, for additional highlights, we invite you to visit our website and social media pages - Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter. Please know that
we deeply value your commitment and continued support for the critical mission of Imani House.

With Much Appreciation and Gratitude — Thank You!

DBl  Iideraabdullah

Afterschool Programming: We would like to thank Ms. Liza Hunte,
Program Director and our dedicated staff who have been able to work throughout
the pandemic thanks to emergency grants from The NY Community Trust and
Con Edison. Our summer programs provided in-person and remote online
recreational experiences to more than 60 children; grades K-5. Our staff took
great care in creating a safe, socially distanced space for the children to enjoy fun
activities, STEM, social and emotional development and important conversations
about race and social justice.

Adult Education, GED/Literacy/Continuing Ed: In March Ms. Jackie
Lowe, the Adult Lit. Coordinator moved to virtual. IHI's immigrant students and
volunteer tutors meet regularly online. We are thankful to a former tutor and
“Imani House Angel’ Nancy Sands—she contributes half of Ms. Lowe's wages.
Also a grant from City Councilmember Laurie Cumbo and contributions from our
tutors, students, and many of you helped keep these essential programs alive.

‘Women of Color Writers Workshop: WOC Writers was forced to go virtual in March when COVID hit the City.
Workshops included our Guest Poet Series, Readings and Creative Writing classes for Women. In 2021, we expect to publish our
second anthology “Boundaries & Borders.” It will include work from women across the globe.





